Police Committee

Meeting Minutes

January 30, 2002

Chair Perkins called the meeting to order at 3:00 PM, council room, Municipal Center, Phillips. Committee members present: Joe Perkins, Leon Namtzu and Bill McBain. Committee members absent: None.

Others present:  Police Chief Moore and Lee V. Lamoreaux.

Motion by Mr. McBain, seconded by Mr. Namtzu accepting the minutes of the meeting held on December 19, 2002. Carried.

Chief Moore briefed committee members on the following items:

1. The department budget for 2001 came in a bit less than budget projections.

2. The following weapons are no longer being used and could be sold and/or disposed of in another way: 38 revolver, 357 revolver and 308 sniper rifle. Mr. Namtzu suggested that the weapons be traded in on a new assault rifle needed by the depart​ment, according to Chief Moore. Mr. McBain stated that if the weapons are to be sold, said weapons should be sold only to members of the law enforcement department.

Mr. McBain complimented Chief Moore on his tact and diplomacy in his contact with the general public and members of the Common Council.

Motion by Mr. Namtzu, seconded by Mr. McBain to recommend payment of department invoices as reviewed. Carried.

Motion by Mr. McBain, seconded by Mr. Namtzu to adjourn. Carried.

Meeting adjourned at 4:06 PM

Lee V. Lamoreaux

City Clerk-Treasurer

